
ACRL Chapter Annual Report Form 
(Due August 15) 

 
This report should be written by the Chapter President and Sent to: 

ACRL 
Executive Director 
50 E. Huron St. 
Chicago, IL 60611 
 
Please also add this report to the Chapter’s web site. 
 
 

Chapter Name:   North Dakota - Manitoba Chapter 
 
Chapter President:   Lila Pedersen 
 
Presidents Address:  

Library of the Health Sciences, University of North Dakota, PO Box 9002, 
Grand Forks, ND 58202-9002 

 
President’s E-mail:     lpederse@medicine.nodak.edu 
 
Chapter’s Officers’ Terms begin in and end in:    November 1 – October 31 
 
Number of Chapter Members:   28 
 
Dates of meetings and programs in coming year:    

Not yet determined; annual meeting is usually in late spring or summer.  In 
2004, no annual meeting or program was held. 

 
Please indicate your Chapter’s status: 
       X Independent 

Date of Incorporation:  1995 
State in which Chapter is incorporated:  North Dakota 
 
Affiliated with state/regional organization (name state chapter and give chapter 
designation, i.e. academic division, section, roundtable, etc.) 
 
 
Affiliated with other organization (please be specific) 

 
 

Other (please be specific) 

mailto:lpederse@medicine.nodak.edu


Each ACRL unit is asked to address the following issues in order for ACRL to assess 
how it is making progress on the strategic plan. Please provide a short summary of the 
Chapter’s activities for the following issues. 
 
  
1.  How has the Chapter facilitated professional development activities? 
  

At the last meeting of the Chapter, in July 2003, the program on 
alternative and complementary medicine was designed to provide librarians with 
a basic understanding of the topic and to increase knowledge of information 
resources on the topic.  
 
 
2. How has the Chapter influenced legislative activities regarding information policy or 
higher education at the state, regional, or national level? 
  

No activity in this area during the year. 
 
 
 
3. How has the Chapter contributed to ACRL membership recruitment activities? 
  

Promoting via e-mail the 2005 conference, which will be nearby in 
Minneapolis. 
 
 
 
4. Has the Chapter undertaken any special efforts this year? 
  

No 
 


